


     Pinehurst Beautification Committee




      Minutes, October 7, 2013 Meeting





      Village Hall-3:30 PM

In Attendance:







Absent:

Martha O'Connor







Tim Gold

Bart O'Connor







Keith McDaniels

Virginia Fallon







Chris Burrows

Mary Hall Koontz







Brenda Blackwell

Kim Gilley








Walter Morgan

Andy Wilkinson

Lorraine Tweed

Marylyn Bonville

Molly Rowell

Linda Tucker 









Nina Thayer

Guest:

John Strickland

Co-Chair Bart O'Connor called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM.

Approval of minutes:


Ginsey Fallon moved September 9, 2013 minutes be
accepted.

Mary Hall Koontz seconded the motion; all in attendance approved.

Bart welcomed Council member John Strickland to the meeting.

Sub Committee Reports:







Triangles:

Bart submitted the report in Walter Morgan's absent. Irrigation and additional

landscape work is being added to the garden area Rt#5/Rt#211. Walter and Bart

marked specific plant replacement for DOT's approval  at the traffic circle. In late

fall or early winter, DOT will plant 16 mature crepe myrtles and Walter's crew will 

transplant some 24 assorted trees from within the circle to the four areas identified.

Flowers:

Bart reported for the committee. Members of the Pinehurst Pine Branch Garden Club assisted in the planting of 40 cement planters in the village. Pansies were

planted in the elevated garden on Rt#5. Linda Tucker and Mary Hall Koontz were thanked for their help.

It was agreed that Molly Rowell, Nina Thayer and Linda Tucker would plant pansies at the Fields Road triangle on October 18th.

2013 Christmas Plans: 

Martha O'Connor, Lorraine Tweed and Nina Thayer reported for the committee. Nina summarized all actions taken and planned for the wreath & bow sale, including sign-ups for working the Holly Fair.

Martha informed members that Natalie Dean would be contacting The Pilot to have them prepare a news release about the wreath sale. Following a discussion, a motion was made, seconded and unanimously passed to purchase 600 red bows from Walmart at a cost of $ .87/ea, plus tax. The bows will be placed on the 20' Christmas tree; if all 600 are not needed, bows will be placed on the new tree cluster ordered for the new village green. Members were informed that no decision had been made regarding the hiring of an outside vendor to install tree lights and bows, and tree clusters. Volunteers were requested to drive to Laurel Springs to select this year's frazer fir. Kim Gilley reported she will design handouts and posters for the wreath & bow sale. Bart reported he will install on October16th the lattice display of wreaths & bows on the property adjacent to the BB&T bank.

Lorraine summarized plans for this year's display contests. Judges have been selected, some prizes have been obtained, and signs will again be designed and produced by Pinehurst Printers. Lorraine requested help to secure additional prizes.

Old Business:

It was announced Council had approved the Planting Guide The Beautification Committee had prepared in concert with village staff.

The 2014 US OPENS beautification effort was updated. Marylyn Bonville challenged the Village decision to exempt Robert Hayter from the bid process for landscape work in the downtown area.

The seasonal calender and various schedules were updated.

New Business: 

Bart announced that Jeff Batton confirmed the possibility that among the recommendations Robert Hayter will present to Council when the new sign project is presented will be the demolition of the three stack stone sign gardens the Beautification Committee designed and installed some three years ago. Members voiced their strong objections to this possibility. They were told they would be informed of the date of Hayter's presentation to Council in order that they could attend that meeting.

Members were asked to consider new Beautification Committee candidates to be presented to the Mayor and Council for 2014.

Next Meeting:

It was agreed we would meet again November 4, 2013 at 3:30 PM in the Town Hall Conference Room.

Adjournment:

At 4:55 PM Marylyn Bonville moved the meeting be adjourned;Lorraine Tweed 

seconded the motion.....all agreed.

Respectfully submitted:

Bart & Martha O'Connor-Co-Chairs; Pinehurst Beautification Committee

